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June 28, 2004
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
I am submitting for your approval a proposed ordinance developed by the King County Board of Ethics relating to oaths for disclosure statements and forms under the Code of Ethics.

Over the course of the past few years, legal opinions, Court decisions and State laws have resulted in changes as to what is a legally sufficient written declaration relating to signing/swearing to documents.  Under K.C.C. 3.04.050, statements of financial and other interests are required to be filed by affected employees within 10 days of employment or appointment and annually thereafter.  Under K.C.C. 3.04.120, each consultant entering into a contract in excess of $2500 to provide professional or technical services to the county must file a consultant disclosure form. 

The proposed ordinance is necessary to allow prosecution of any false or misleading statements on either document, the declaration or oath contained in these forms must be legally sufficient under law.  The proposed ordinance appropriately amends the ethics code allowing the forms to be corrected and made legally enforceable.

There are no costs associated with this proposed ordinance.  I urge Council’s consideration and approval of the proposed ordinance.

Should you have any questions regarding the proposed ordinance, please contact Catherine A. Clemens, Administrator, King County Board of Ethics at (206) 296-1586.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget
Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services, (DES)
Catherine A. Clemens, Administrator, King County Board of Ethics, DES
